
 
 
 
 
 

Minutes of the 26 June Meeting 
 

The meeting was called to order by the Secretary at 9:55 am in the Sisson House.  Present 
were:  Kevin Linehan, Chairman; T.Q. Hutchinson, Secretary; Jeremiah Vangen, General 
Registrar and Kimberly C. Luckabaugh. 
 
The Secretary presided. 
 
The Board approved the minutes of the meeting of June 11, 2008 as printed and 
distributed. 
 
Ms. Luckabaugh discussed various problems she had experienced with the State Electoral 
Board in the course of her recent campaign for City office. 
 
The Board believes Ms. Luckabaugh’s recent late filing of Campaign Finance Report, 
due June 16, 2008, was caused in large measure through poor communications with the 
State Board. 
 
The Secretary recommended that Ms. Luckabaugh file a complaint with the State Board 
and furnish the City Board with a copy. 
 
The Board directed the Secretary to send a letter to the Secretary of the State Board.  This 
letter should include the Board’s concerns regarding Electronic Filing of Campaign 
Finance Reports and offer to cooperate with the State Board in regarding a frequently 
dysfunctional system. 
 
The Board directed the General Registrar to contact Rosemary McDowell to ascertain the 
cause of her apparent failure to file Campaign Finance Reports due April 28, 2008 and 
June 16, 2008.  There is reason to believe these failures were caused by problems in the 
Elections filing system.   
 
The Secretary adjourned the meeting at 11:30 am. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
T.Q. Hutchinson 
Secretary 


